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M E M O R A N D U M 
 

TO:  Emigration Improvement District  
e-Docs, Construction Assistance file 

 
FROM: Michael J. Grange, P.E. 
  Construction Assistance Section Manager 
 
DATE:  January 20, 2015 
 
SUBJECT: EPA OIG Investigation 
 
 
On January 12, 2015 I received a phone call from Daniel Hawthorne of EPA’s Office of Inspector 
General.  Mr. Hawthorne explained that allegations had been made that Emigration Improvement 
District (System No. UTAH18143) had received federal financial assistance through the SRF 
program when it should not have.  We spoke for several minutes regarding the system and I 
looked up some information in the CASPER database. 
 
I requested that Mr. Hawthorne allow me to investigate further and e-mail him any information I 
found. 
 
The accompanying documents are the e-mail exchanges between Mr. Hawthorne and me as well 
as the documentation I e-mailed him. 
 
The final e-mail from Mr. Hawthorne indicates that OIG has determined that no additional 
investigation into these allegations is necessary. 
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State loan, authorized in January 1995, loan de-authorized by the Drinking Water Board in December 1995.  No loan funds expended. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Federal loan, authorized in September 2000, loan closed in December 2002, original authorized loan amount $1.256 million, later amended (see attached SRF 
Notes page) 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This is a continuation of the previous screen shot to identify the project’s Utah FSRF loan number, 3F011. 
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SRF Notes page with description of the authorized loan and amendments. 

 



The following was prepared by Sandy Pett, Utah DDW Staff Account: 

Procedures for single audit oversight are as follows: 

1.  Send a letter to subrecipient at closing. 

2.  Send a reminder letter to subrecipient at the end of their annual fiscal year.  Attach a copy of 

my spreadsheet and include the CFDA #66.468 and grant award #'s. 

3.  An excel spreadsheet tracks the subrecipients noting federal amounts disbursed, subrecipients 

and notes discussed with subrecipient’s auditors. 

4.  Semi Annually check the Utah State Auditors website (or the harvester website) to find copies 

of the single audit. It is requested in the letters that the subrecipient send a copy of the single 

audit to DDW.  However, if a copy is not received, it helps to look on the websites prior to 

initiating contact as many times a copy of the audit is found on the web. If a copy is still not 

found DDW attempts to contact the subrecipient with a phone call.  If a phone call does not 

resolve the problem, a letter will follow. 

5.  Review the single audit report. Check for findings listed, review amounts noted and compare 

with amounts on our records, review other identifiable items. 

6.  If noteworthy findings or discrepancies are discerned, a letter is sent to the subrecipient to 

correct the audit and resubmit or correct the findings by the next years audit report.  Compilation 

of the letter is discussed with the project manager and signed by the Assistant Executive 

Secretary. 

These procedures have been evolving over the past 5 or 6 years.  Items 2, 4 and 6 were added 

approximately 2009, 2009 & 2012, respectively. 
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